
4-H Council Minutes  
07/01/24 
Ella Kossow  
 
President Sabryn called the July 1st, meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Extension Office. 
There were no additions to the agenda and the pledges were said.  
 
Secretary’s Report: 
Members present: Julie Phillips, Sabryn Maloy, Courtney Kossow, Ella Kossow, Jamie Nelson, 
Braeden Dey, Kathryn Naber, Kyle Riley, Corey Payne, Stacy Blecha, Cissanie Krohe  
Extension Staff Present: Ann Dobesh, Brittney Emerson 
 
The Secretary’s Minutes were looked over and no corrections were made. Jamie motioned to 
approve the minutes and Julie seconded. For correspondence: a thank you letter from Hank 
Hughes for the 4-H Council scholarship he received.  
 
Treasurer's Report: 
The budget was reviewed, Corey motioned to approve it, and Julie seconded. The council had 
no request for funds or approval of bills. We did however have a scholarship request. Abigail 
Brinkmeyer, a recipient of a 4-H Council scholarship, emailed to ask if she could use her 
scholarship not for tuition but to go on a trip to New York through her college. The trip is related 
to her Major: broadcasting and journalism.  Julie motioned to approve the request and Ella 
seconded.  
 
Old Business: 
The Midwest Jackpot review included discussions about changing class order and combining 
some classes to increase the show's flow 
.  
New Business: 
Council members are needed at the county fair at County Fair Clean-up on July 31st and at the 
4-H Foundation Hamburger Feed on Friday, August 9th. Elections for the 4-H Council are 
coming up soon so the ballet was looked over. Council members whose terms are ending are 
Youth: Braeden Dey, Ella Kossow, Corey Payne, and Kathryn Naber (Kathryn and Corey can 
run again this year), Adult: Sabyrn Maloy, Julie Philips, Pat Vrbka, and Jamie Nelson.  
 
Extra: 
The county fair is coming up soon so the plans for the club contest need to be finalized. The 
council discussed multiple different ways to execute a scavenger hunt-type contest. We decided 
to use an app called Goosechase. This will come with a $325 fee to pay for the app.  
Courtney made a motion to pay the fee and use the app, and Kathryn seconded.  
 
Kathryn made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Stacey seconded. The next meeting is 
Monday, September 9th at 6:30 p.m. 
 


